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 I  trust  you  are  all  doing  well  in  the  Lord  and  have  been  having  a  wonderful 
 summer  thus  far.  Summer  is  certainly  in  full  swing  here  in  Big  Timber.  This 
 brings  many  opportunities  for  events  and  ministry. 

 It  has  become  a  yearly  tradition  for  us  to  have  a  Fathers  Day  picnic.  After 
 church  on  that  Sunday  we  all  gather  at  the  park  for  lunch  and  fellowship.  We 
 are  also  looking  forward  to  having  our  first  missionary  furlough  report.  For  the 
 first  few  years  in  Big  Timber,  Bible  Baptist  Church  was  involved  in  missions  only 
 by  supporting  a  couple  missionaries  out  of  our  general  fund.  This  year,  one  of 
 those  missionary  families,  the  Uhl’s  in  Nepal,  will  be  coming  to  give  us  a  report 
 and  update.  The  church  will  be  able  to  see  first  hand  the  fruits  of  their  giving. 

 The  last  week  in  June  we  completed  our  2025  Vacation  Bible  School.  We 
 had  one  of  our  biggest  years  this  year  with  35  registered  kids. 
 We  utilized  the  answers  VBS  “Wonder 
 Junction”  which  took  our  kids  back  to  the 
 old  west.  Pray  with  us  that  these  kids  will 
 remember  the  lessons  learned  and  hide  it 
 deep  within  their  hearts. 

 Thank  you  all  so  much  for  your 
 continued  prayers  and  support  of  the  ministry  here  in  Big  Timber.  As  the  church 
 continues  to  grow,  many  avenues  of  direction  lay  in  front  of  us.  Pray  the  Lord’s 
 will  will  be  done  in  each  and  every  one  of  them! 

 In  Christ, 
 Pastor  Trevor  Martin 
 Big  Timber,  Montana 


